
Dear Parents and Carers, 
Welcome to the first newsletter of the Summer term!  As Iõm writing this, weõve experienced hail stones and snow this 
week and it feels far from summery.  However, the children have already benefitted from the earlier dry weather and 
have enjoyed playing on the field at lunch times.    Whenever the weather allows, the children can use all of the vast 
area of field to play on.  The older children enjoy being able to spend time with younger siblings and friends.    
SATs  Spare a thought for the year 6 pupils who are taking their SATs the week beginning the 9th May and their 
anxious teachers in keeping children calm and focussed. There is more about how the year 6 team are supporting the 
children  on page 3.  Various rooms will be used at this time, so I should be grateful to everyone in being  mindful 
when they are moving about the school groundsñespecially between 9.00 and 12.00 thank you.  
Staffing from September 
Sadly for us, Miss Johnston has decided to continue her teaching career as a Reception teacher in Enfield.  I know that 
the whole school community will wish her well but at the same time would rather she stay!  Her passion and enthusiasm 
for making childrenõs learning exciting will be much missed.  In addition, her commitment to the sporting life of 
Summercroft has encouraged many children to participate in competitions and bring home trophies.  Despite the 
recruitment difficulties, Iõm pleased to be able to share with you that we appointed Mr Tim Carter to join the staffing 
team from September.  Mr Carter is teaching in Edmonton at the moment and is looking 
forward to having less of a commute each day.  He was so impressed with the behaviour and 
eagerness to learn of the children in Beech class, who were part of the interview process.  They 
enjoyed being taught a maths problem solving lesson and persuaded him to stay for an extra 
half an hour to solve the conundrum heõd posed!   
Iõm sure that you are all looking forward to the bank holiday weekendñletõs hope for sun 
rather than snow! 
Warm wishes, 
Carole Hinstridge 
Headteacher 
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The Golden Folder 
Congratulations to the following children who have appeared in our Golden Folder recently:  
Esther Wilson, Emily OõGorman, India Purton, Kaitlyn Dwyer, Jessica Rogers, Maggie Kellard, Oscar Hormbrey, Olivia 
Glasscock, Owen Stock, Sophie Smith, Aydin Gunes, Pippa Ellen, Millie McGreal, Alfie Warren, Saira Tyblewski, 
Jessica Dixon, Eleanor Gunkel, Niamh OõConnor, Bethany Rogers, Alfie Kane, Isaac Agathangelou, Sam Monk, 
Matthew Crowther, Summer Smithers, Edmond Moulton, Sam Cooper, Jamie Penman, Eva Anderson, Maja Adamczyk, 
Scarlett Gray, Hugo Hunt, Petra Kolarikova, Victoria Holden-Dingley, Conor Sinnott, Hugo Marcos, Lottie Winstanley, 
Liberty Gill, Imogen Tang, Poppy Knapp, Carla Hermitage, Malena Agathangelou, Beech Class, Rosie Paling, Callum 
Hunnings, Alex Curtis, Abigail Thornton, Birch Class, Lime Class, Hazel Class, Sycamore Class, Apple Class, Jessica 
Dixon,  Niamh OõConnor, Isaac Agathangelou, Matthew Crowther, Sam Cooper, Eva Anderson, Yasmin Vessey, 
Scarlett Gray,  Erin Williams, Eva Anderson, Renee Norman, Yasmin Vessey, Joshua Ogwe, Harry Crichlow, Hayden 
Lee, Tallulah McMahon, Sasha Phillips, Maddie Davenport-Handley, Elijah Blackburn, Nicholas Harris, Amy Jenkins, 
Ella Cracknell, Adea Gjoni, Grace Moulton, Ella-Rose Sellick, Oscar Hormbrey, Jamie Hill, Alexis Elliott, Oliver 
Wilding, Jensen Ryan, Evie Whitfield, Molly Anderson, Erin Trowsdale, Isabelle Tingley, Rebecca Robinson, Suzi 
Adamczyk, Alfie Kane, Phoebe Hogan, Dylan Priest, Emily Thornton, Evan Lee, Aimee Downey, Emily Penman. 

Notice Regarding School Trips 
As you may have read in the local paper, the coach company that Summercroft has previously used for local school 
trips is no longer trading. Their prices were very competitive and other coach companies are unlikely to match their 
prices.  Unfortunately, this will have an effect on the cost of coach travel for future school trips as we wish to continue 
taking the children to local venues. Miss Godfrey, in the office, always seeks the most cost effective way of sourcing 
coaches and we appreciate your understanding in this matter. 
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A reminder from Mrs Hinstridge.  
Mobile phones should not be brought to school by 
children.  On the very rare occasions where this has been 
agreed with me, phones will be stored in the office and 
may be collected at the end of the school day.  Thank 
you for your support with this.    

Spring Is In The Air 
Year One have been looking for signs of Spring. We 
wrapped up warm, put our wellies on and headed out 
into the school grounds looking for the illusive hints of 
spring. We discovered different types of blossom as 
well as catkins, daffodils and buds. We recorded and 
collated our findings with the children drawing a picture 
of their findings.  Despite the cold weather we can 
assure you that spring is on the way, we have seen the 
evidence! In the coming weeks we will be looking for 
wildlife in our local area.  

The Very Hungry Caterpillar  
Nursery have been reading the story ôThe Very Hungry Caterpillarõ by Eric Carle.  We drew a story map to retell the 
main events and used this to retell the story.  We have created our own hungry caterpillars using sponges to print the 
body and face.  Our caterpillars are proudly displayed in the Infant Hall and the classroom for all to see.  We have 
been learning about the life cycle of a butterfly and enjoyed creating symmetrical butterflies by painting on one side 
of the paper and folding it in half and pressing down.  The children were amazed by this technique and thought it was 
magic!!  To develop our fine motor skills we used green play dough to squeeze, roll, squash and pinch the play dough.  
We used these skills to make caterpillars.  
This week we have been celebrating St Georgeõs Day.  We have made individual St George flags and even 
designed our own shields using a range of collage materials.  During Forest School we made swords by joining natural 
objects together using string.  Crowns were also created by collecting natural objects from our woodland area and 
sticking them to a strip of card, which we then stapled to make our 
crown. 

Marine Madness!  (Year 2) 
Why visit a museum to learn about marine life, when the 
museum can visit us? We had an amazing week looking 
at fossils and marine animals, and learning about how 
different animals adapt to their environments.   
We linked all of our learning to other areas of the 
curriculum too. We compared the lengths of different 
sea creatures in Maths and read reports about them in 
English. In Science, we began to link our thoughts 
towards classification systems and worked together to 
group animals according to their type or the features 
they have.  
Oak and Holly Class children now have so much 
knowledge about marine creatures that they have 
created their own new species called the Meglamite.   

Newsletter No. 13 Newsletter No. 13 Newsletter No. 13 ððð   29th April 201629th April 201629th April 2016    



Page 3Page 3Page 3    

Mindfulness 
After all the SATs practice in Year 6 over the last two weeks, we've decided to 
introduce some Mindfulness activities to keep us calm! Most mornings the children will 
practise mindfulness by using some child-friendly meditation techniques, and we've also 
introduced a Chill Station where the children can visit when they feel like they need to 
relax. Activities include mindfulness colouring and chess, and we've asked the children to 
suggest other ideas that will help them stay relaxed in amongst all the SATs practising. 
Hopefully it will help to keep the Year 6 team (children and adults) sane! 
 
 

Light and Dark 
Year 3 have been learning about light.  We have been 
exploring different sources of light and now know that 
light can come from artificial and natural sources.    
òWe have been learning about sources of light and 
things that produce light and things that are natural.  For 
example, the moon is a reflection from the sun, the sun is 
a natural source of light and a man made light could be 
the catõs eyes that you find in the road.ó (William)  
We also did an investigation around this question:  
òIf I am in a pitch dark cave where a black cat and a 
white cat are asleep, what can I see?  
If the cats woke up, would their eyes glow so I could 
carry them like a torch to find my way out of the cave?ó  
At the beginning of the lesson, lots of us thought that we 
would be able to see the white cat as white shows up 
against black.   
There was lots of discussion about this and to help, we 
went to the stock cupboard where it was completely 
dark!  We turned the lights off for a short time and we 
couldnõt see anything!  Not even our friends wearing 
white shirts who were pretending to be white cats!  We 
were quite surprised to find our eyes didnõt glow in the 
dark either and decided that neither our eyes or catõs 
eyes would make a great torch.  
The investigation into light continuesé  
 

'What an Eggscellent week!' 
Year 4 started the new term with a fantastic week of 
Science.  Everyday we explored the depths of the oceans 
and learnt a lot about marine creatures from 'Marine 
man', who gave us facts about Salt Water Crocodiles, 
Sea turtles, Orcas, Sharks and pre historic animals such as 
the mighty Megladon!  Using the information gathered, 
at home and at school,  we planned and wrote our own 
non chronological reports about our chosen marine 
creature, focussing on technical language, connectives to 
join paragraphs and using loads of fantastic facts!   We 
also planned and carried out an investigation to find out 
the effect that different liquids have on our teeth.  To do 
this we used hard boiled eggs, as the shell protects an 
egg, in the same way enamel protects the tooth.  To say 
that our results were amazing, is an understatement!  The 
cola changed the colour of the egg, the orange juice 
cracked the shell and turned the shell white, water didn't 
have any affect at all, milk made the egg really hard 
and shiny but vinegar had the best reaction: the egg 
shrivelled up, cracked, turned rubbery and peeled away 
from the shell!  How 'eggciting!'  After recording our 
results, we decided that we would limit our intake of 
sugary drinks and drink more water!  
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Springing back in to action!  
Reception began our new term looking for and exploring the signs of Spring. We went on a hunt around the school 
grounds to see what Spring flowers we could find. We saw tulips, daisies, bluebells, daffodils, hyacinths, pansies and 
crocuses! The children recorded what they found and we have had some wonderful descriptive writing in our adult led 
activities.  
Last week we celebrated the Queenõs 90th birthday and the children thoroughly enjoyed 
dressing up as the queen, making crowns and flags and asking questions about the Queenõs dogs. 

We made some birthday cards for her which we have sent to 
Buckingham Palace for the Queen to read ð how lucky she is!   
This week we have been learning about Saint Georgeõs day and 
celebrating what it means to be British! We looked at the skills 
needed to make a sturdy flag, which led to us researching flags for 
some other countries. Dylan described to us what a New Zealand flag 

looked like and how it was similar to our Union Jack flag.   

Year 5 Dance Workshop 
Ten year 5 students were lucky enough to be 
invited to take part in an afternoon dance 
workshop, at Birchwood, with other local schools. 
The session focussed on storytelling through 
dance and involved lots of different movement, 
a rescue and even ribbons! The children had a 
fabulous time and at the end of their dance 
rehearsal they were able to perform the dance 
story for their parents. They were accompanied 
by Mrs Perry who said they represented 
Summercroft extremely well with such good 
attitudes and behaviour throughout. 

òEggs-ellantó  
A big thank you to all those children (and parents) that helped to make our Easter 
Egg competitions so successful. It was amazing to see the variety and quality of the 
decorated eggs entered into the òBest Decorated Eggó competition, which made it 
a particularly difficult one to judge. The winners were Holly (Ash), Ruby (Willow), 
Mia (Cherry), Nicole (Chestnut), Isabel SS (Holly), Joseph OõC (Oak), Bridget 
(Maple), Joshua G (Apple), Oliver (Beech), Leona (Elm), Sophie (Hazel), Maya 
(Sycamore), Alfie (Lime) and Ben H (Birch).  

After judging in this competition was complete, the children took turns to roll their eggs down the hill 
outside. The sun shone, the atmosphere was great and a good time had by all. The winners in the òEgg 
Rollingó were Leonard & Rafferty (Acorn), Archie (Ash), Jude (Willow), Ashley (Cherry), Ryan (Chestnut), 
Jamie (Holly), Poppy (Oak), Isaac (Maple), Mason (Apple), Danny (Beech), Fraser (Elm), Harry (Hazel), 
Ollie P (Sycamore), Eliza (Lime) and Lottie W (Birch). Congratulations must also go to our champion 
roller - Harry Critchlow from Hazel Class- who somehow managed to roll his egg over 30 meters and, I 
can confirm, it remained in one piece!  
All winners and runners up have been congratulated during assemblies in school and House points 
awarded. Congratulations to Blue House for being the overall winners. If you would like to view more 
images of this event, please visit the school website: www.summercroft.herts.sch.uk 
Mrs Hayes 
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